                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the socially-distanced meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 8 September 2021 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present:  Cllrs I Waddington (Chair), D Harriman, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, D Wells, G Richardson, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllrs M Warters and M Rowley
Before the business of the meeting commenced Mr Craig Benton from Murton Park presented initial plans and proposals for future investment and developments for the Derwent Valley Light Railway which were hoped to be taking place over the next 3 to 4 years

21/58
No Apologies for absence were received
21/59

No declarations of interest were made
21/60
The Minutes of the annual meeting held on 14 July 2021 were confirmed and signed as a true and correct record 
21/61
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            21.61.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party report was circulated. Analysis of comments was still taking place which may lead to changes in some text 
21.61.2 The Police Report contained two incidents of diesel being stolen from lorries belonging to L Clancey and Sons and one of tools being stolen from a container at the York Livestock Centre  
21.61.3 Cllr Clancey proposed a plan to create a wildlife area near Bad Bargain Lane and clear the reeds from the village pond using a local company. The costs would be borne by his company and Councillors thanked him for this generosity
21.61.4 The clerk reported on his efforts to have the hedgerow alongside Murton Way cut back as it was proving hazardous for pedestrians. Responsibility for ownership of the hedge had been questioned and City of York Council were being involved to try and resolve the issue
21.61.5 Ward Cllr Warters reported that re-purposed fingerposts could be used as Bus Stop signs, one for Murton Village and one for The Garth, and it was agreed to go ahead with these. The next Yorkshire Marathon was due to be held on 17 October and it was suggested that the organisers be invited to the next Council meeting to discuss car parking issues experienced in past years. The clerk was to ask for spectator/supporter vehicles to be stopped at the entrance to the Auction Centre to prevent the entrance to the village and resident driveways being blocked, allowing access only for emergency vehicles and buses 
21/62
Planning Application 21/01856/FUL for the erection of a dwelling following demolition of workshop to the rear of Redthorne was discussed. The Council had objected to previous applications for the site in 2017 and 2018 and asked City of York Council to consider the size of the footprint that the new dwelling occupied, noting that it was not in line with the rest of the street frontage in The Garth. Concerns were expressed about vehicle parking, especially during construction, and that the new dwelling might overshadow adjacent property if not kept to the same height as No 2

The matter of enforcement at The Homestead was raised again as it appeared that the occupants had left the site owing to an ongoing feud with other travellers. The clerk was to make City of York Council aware of the present circumstances and ask once again for the site to be restored to farmland
21/63
There were no Planning Decisions received
21/64
Financial Matters: 
21.64.1 It was agreed to pay Aspects Horticultural £368.40 grass cutting
21.64.2 It was agreed to pay Zurich Insurance £213.92 for annual premium

21.64.3 It was agreed to pay Mr L Ripley £125.00 for repainting fingerposts             

21/65
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 13 October 2021 
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